
 

REPORT OF THE CAMBRIDGESHIRE POLICE AND CRIME PANEL 

RECOMMENDATION FOLLOWING CONSIDERATION OF THE REPORT FROM THE POLICE 
AND CRIME COMMISSIONER ON THE PRECEPT 2023/24 

Date of Notification: 23 January 2023 

Date of Panel Meeting: 1 February 2023 

Date of Report: 2 February 2023 

Guidance 

This report provides the recommendation(s) made by the Cambridgeshire Police and Crime Panel in 
accordance with Part 3 of Schedule 5 of the Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 2011. Its 
purpose is to outline the Panel’s recommendations following its review of the proposed precept to 
be issued for 2023/24. 

Panel Meeting 

On 1 February 2023, the Cambridgeshire Police and Crime Panel reviewed the proposed precept 
for 2023/24. 

Decision 

In accordance with the Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 2011 and following 
consideration of the information submitted to it, the Panel unanimously AGREED to NOT exercise 

its veto power over the precept increase proposed by the Commissioner. 

Terms of Reference 

The Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 2011 requires the Police and Crime Panel to 
review the proposed precept notified to it and make a report to the Commissioner on the proposed 
precept. 

Signed ……Edward Leigh                                                                 Date…2 February 2023 

Chair of the Cambridgeshire Police and Crime Panel 

 

 

 



 

Edward Leigh 

Cambridgeshire Police and Crime Panel 

c/o Jane Webb 

Panel Secretariat 

Peterborough City Council  

By Email: jane.webb@peterborough.gov.uk 

                                                                                                               3 February 2023 

 

Dear Edward 

I refer to the Cambridgeshire Police and Crime Panel’s (the “Panel”) report dated 2 
February 2023 entitled “Recommendation following consideration of the report from the 
Police and Crime Commissioner on the precept 2023/24”. 

As the Panel will be aware, under the Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 2022 
(the “Act”) I have a statutory duty to respond to the Panel’s recommendations. Therefore, 

this letter acts as my formal response in accordance with Schedule 5(5) of the Act in 
respect of the Panel’s recommendation report on the precept. 

I note that the Panel unanimously agreed not to exercise its veto power over the precept 
increase I proposed. 

I would like to personally thank the Panel for their support of my precept proposal. 

Yours sincerely 

Darryl Preston 

Police and Crime Commissioner for Cambridgeshire and Peterborough 

 

 

 

 


